From: R Cassius Lubisi, PhD, Director General in the Presidency and Secretary to Cabinet

To: Honourable SG Thobejane, MP:Chairperson, Committee on Private Members' Legislative Proposals and Special Petitions

9 March 2011

Dear Honourable Chairperson

Re: Request for comments on the Private Member Legislative Proposal of Honourable Greyling

I wish to acknowledge receipt of the letter you sent to me dated 9 March 2011. I have checked the legislative programme of the National Executive for any plans related to the matter you raised in the letter. There is currently no plan by the Cabinet to introduce legislation to Parliament on the matter Honourable Greyling addresses in the proposal.

Yours sincerely,

R Cassius Lubisi, PhD

Director General in the Presidency and Secretary to Cabinet

